
 

 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
MEETING 

JUNE 27, 2013 
 
 
 

Chairman Ed Meier called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. 
 
Present were:   Al Chamberlin, Jeff Lofton, Larry Fuller, Doug Chambers,  Jim Christian, 
William Murphy Chairman Ed Meier, and Alderman Audrey Hollis. 
 
June 22, after the severe storms went through, the Mayor and Police Chief called on the 
CERT team to go through ward 3 and check for wires down and report them to the Fire 
Chief.  He then turned the addresses over to Ameren. 
 
As a public safety issue, Chairman Ed Meier talked to the Street Department and 
reported large trees and limbs on the corner of Dwight and Akron.  He said it blocked 
the view of the merging streets and was afraid someone would have an accident or 
possibly hit a child.  He received no response. 
 
The question was asked if the city should issue permits and require signs for all the 
BBQ’s at Bellefontaine and Chambers.  This would be a public safety health issue for 
someone possibly becoming sick. 
 
On the grass cutting ordinance, the question was would it be within the city’s rights to 
issue only 1 warning per season and from then on issue tickets after the grass reached 
a specified length? 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm. 
 
The next meeting will be July 25, 2013. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Larry Fuller, Secretary 
 

 

P.S:  Deni, Ed would like to have a list of all CERT members. 


